
SCHOOL 12 PTA NEWSLETTER 
- JUNE 2015 - 

 
PTA Meeting and Construction/Expansion Update 

Please mark the following PTA meeting date in your calendar: June 18, 5:30 to 7 PM. Just before the meeting, 
at 5 PM, Wayne Hermanson will provide a building update. At the meeting itself, we’ll review the year and 
build a summer work/fun planning group. Free babysitting will be provided for smaller children. This will be 
our final PTA meeting of the year and we would love to see you there! 
 

Safety at School 12 
Safety is a priority at School 12. It is our policy that all students are escorted into the building. Please park and 
then walk your child through the blue doors. Finally, if you plan to alter your child’s pick-up in any way, 
please send a note with your child that morning AND plan to arrive before 1:50 or to wait until after the buses 
leave. Otherwise, the entire dismissal process is disrupted. Thank you for your continued support…. 

 
Box Tops 

Please continue to send in your Boxtops! Contact Alisa Hall at alisa.adh@gmail.com if you have any questions. 
 

Donations Needed-Spring cleaning 
There is still a need for uniforms of all sizes. Please consider donating clothing that is too small as you clean 
out the closet this spring!  Any solid-color shirts in navy, light-blue, purple, or white or pants in navy, black, or 
khaki are especially appreciated. 

 
Physical Fitness Update 

Having a real track at the Jefferson Campus has been a lot of fun for School 12 students. They’ve had the 
chance to practice the 4 x 100 relay and 200- and 100-meter races. Some students have completed a 1-mile run 
on the track and everyone has completed a 1-mile walk. 5th-grade students also are getting the chance to 
experience a swim unit before the end of the year and next year we hope to get even more students in the pool. 
Have a happy, healthy, and restful summer, and don’t forget to get outside and be active! 
 

Duffy Day/Swim Day  
This year, School 12’s Duffy Day will be a Swim Day instead. Students will swim with their classes on Monday 
or Tuesday the last week of school so everyone gets a chance to experience the pool. 
 

First Friday, June 5 
Parents, guardians, and the entire School 12 community are invited for coffee, pastries, fruit, and conversation 
the first Friday of every month from 7:35 to 8:45 AM in the Parent Room.  This is a great way to meet families 
and learn more about our school.  We hope to see you there! 
 

Fun Run, June 12 
School 12’s Annual Fun Run is back! PARENT VOLUNTEERS are needed for cheering on the students, 
handing out refreshments, and supporting the event in general. Please contact Rachel Larson at 971-533-5380 
or rachel.larson@rcsdk12.org if you can help. 
 

Save the Date! 
Wednesday, 6/3: Spring Concert, 6 PM 
Thursday, 6/4: Frontier Field, 7:05 PM 
Friday, 6/5: First Friday 
Wednesday, 6/10: Volunteer Celebration 
Friday, 6/12: Annual Fun Run 
Thursday, 6/18: Final PTA Meeting, 5:30 PM 
 

Tuesday, 6/23: 6th-Grade Moving-Up Ceremony, 
8:30 AM 
Kindergarten Moving-Up Ceremony, 9 AM 
Thursday, 6/25: LAST DAY OF SCHOOL! 
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